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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 119 FRIDAY, JUNE 16, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT 

     Happy Father’s Day weekend Willoughby Hills! Yesterday I was able to be a participant in one of the 
many fun events at the Kirtland Kiwanis 63rd Annual Strawberry Festival.  For the last two years, the 
Kiwanis and Mayor Potter have hosted a Strawberry Shortcake eating contest for the other area 
Mayors.   In addition to Mayor Potter and myself, Wickliffe Mayor Joe Sakacs, Eastlake Mayor Dennis 
Morley and former Willowick Mayor (now Lake County Commissioner) Rich Regovich had a rematch of 
our contest from last year. In a close battle, I was able to narrowly defeat Mayor Sakacs taking the title 
for the second year in a row.   Bragging rights with the other Mayors aside, I want to express my deepest 
appreciation to the Kirtland Kiwanis for all they do. Like so many organizations in Lake County, they 
work hard to raise funds and support projects that benefit all of us.   I hope having this contest helped 
bring more success to the Festival and that you will stop by the Strawberry Festival today and tomorrow 
and help the Kiwanis make our communities a better place.   

 
     I would also like to recognize the Willoughby Hills Mind Challenge team. In our third year, we took 
second place out of over 90 teams at the finals this week, bringing home another $1500 toward senior 
programming in our City ($3,000 total now).  Congratulations and my thanks to Mary Melvin, Dave and 
Denise Reichelt, Councilman Mike Kline, Sandy Falck and Ira Lorber.   They are outstanding teammates, 
but more importantly, great residents.  Each of them donated their time to have a little fun participating in 
this event, giving their unique talents to improve our community. 

 
     I hope that each of you has found a way that you can use your talents to have fun and, at the same 
time, help others.  Many organizations are in need of volunteers with a variety of talents.  If being a trivia 
buff and a fast eater can help, those of you with more admirable talents can really make a 
difference!   The City is currently seeking volunteers to serve on our Recreation Commission. We are 
also looking for performers and volunteers for the City’s Music Fest on August 19. I hope many of you 
will consider taking advantage of these opportunities. 

 
     Happy Fathers Day to my Dad, Gus, my father-in-law, Dale, and all of the other fathers in Willoughby 
Hills!  

      

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

Sunday, June 18, 2023 

HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 

 

Monday, June 19, 2023 

CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION MEETING 

3:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, June  19, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Tuesday, June 20, 2023 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

11:30 A.M.—Senior Room at Community Center 

 

Tuesday, June 20, 2023 

TRIVIA NIGHT (Ages 50 and up) 

7:00 P.M.—O’Ryan Room at Community Center 

 

Thursday, June 22, 2023 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR CITY’S 2024 TAX BUDGET 

FOLLOWED IMMEDIATELY BY CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Tuesday, July 4, 2023 

CITY HALL CLOSED  

IN OBSERVANCE OF INDEPENDENCE DAY 

 

Wednesday, July 5, 2023 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

8:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, July 6, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Monday, July 10, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 



3 

 

 

Our Service Department has been out patching  

the City’s roads.   
 

 

     If you should see them out working, please 

allow extra time and slow down when driving 

through the area as both workers and equipment 

are constantly moving.   

 

 

Please pay attention and SLOW DOWN! 

THIS IS A WORK ZONE!   

Be courteous and mindful so the crew can do their 

job safely!  Thank you! 

 

Also, please note that road striping will begin the 

first week of July.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note that Mayfield Village is resurfacing White Road.   

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause our residents.   

 

Please be cognizant of crews and equipment during this project.  
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     With the recent rash of vehicle break-ins, we’d 

like to remind our residents that the City’s Police 

Department continues to offer steering wheel locks 

for Willoughby Hills residents who own Kia and 

Hyundai vehicles.   

     In order to pick one up at the Willoughby Hills 

Police Department, the following is required: 

 - Proof of residency in Willoughby Hills. 

 - Proof of ownership of a Kia or Hyundai vehicle. 

      

     These will be distributed to residents as long as 

there is stock available. 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WILLOUGHBY HILLS  

MIND CHALLENGE TEAM! 

This year’s competition consisted of over 90 teams, 55 cities, and 525 players so competition was tough! 

The City’s team, consisting of Mayor Andy Gardner, Ira Lorber, Sandy Falck, Councilman Mike Kline, 

Mary Melvin, and Dave & Denise Reichelt, made it to the final round against Broadview Heights.  Our 

City fell short of first place by a mere 10 points.  They did, however, win the second place prize of 

$1,500, bringing their total winnings since 2021 to $3,000!   

This money will be put toward Senior Center expenses. 

GREAT JOB, TEAM! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*If you’re over 50 and would like to get in on the Trivia fun, join us at the Community Center every  

third Tuesday of the month.  Play begins at 7:00pm!* 

L-R: Mike Kline, Dave Reichelt, Denise Reichelt, 

Andy Gardner, & Mary Melvin. Missing:  Ira Lorber, 

Sandy Falck 

L-R: Art Levine, Mike Kline, Andy Gardner, Mary 

Melvin, Dave Reichelt, Denise Reichelt, and Phil 

Levine.  Missing:  Ira Lorber, Sandy Falck 
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UPCOMING RECREATION EVENTS: 
 

  July 17—July 21, 2023 

Willoughby Hills Safety Town 

Class Size is limited so click here to register or  

fill out and return the attached registration form! 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

 

Willoughby Hills MusicFest 2023 

Saturday, August 19, 2023 

11:00am—9:00pm 
 

Music * Food * Family * Fun 

Stay tuned for more details... 
 

Do you want to be part of the MusicFest?   

We’d love to have you!   

We’re currently seeking the following: 

 Additional Sponsors 

 Acoustic Acts 

 Car Show Applicants 

 

 

For more information, please reach out to the Mayor’s office at  

440-918-8730 or email 

 WHCommunications@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 
 

 

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/Safety%20Town%20application%202023.pdf
mailto:WHCommunications@willoughbyhills-oh.gov


6 

 



7 

 



8 

 



9 

 

POOL SUBSIDY PROGRAM 

          The Recreation Commission set the City of Willoughby Pool Subsidy Rate at 
their April 5th meeting.  It was then approved by Council at their April 13th meeting.  
Subsidy rates are as follows: 

Season Pass (up to age 59) Resident cost would be $85 (City pays $50) 

 Season Pass (for Seniors 60+) Resident cost would be $75 (City pays $60) 

     The City of Willoughby Hills will be invoiced for the difference of each pass 
purchased. Please call the Mayor’s Office at 440-918-8730 if you have any questions 
regarding this program.    

 

SUMMER BLOCK PARTIES 

     The City of Willoughby Hills encourages Block Parties in the community in order for 
neighbors to get to know each other and enjoy living in the City. 

   
     The City is committed to assist residents who plan a Block Party in their neighborhood 

by:  Providing barriers to block off the street during the event, arranging for a 
representative from the City’s Police, Fire, or Service Department to make an appearance 
at the event (often times with a treat bag for the kids), arranging for the Mayor or Council 
member to visit in order to allow the guests to become familiar with their representatives, 

providing information for your menu planning with contacts from Willoughby Hills 
businesses, and finally to provide an alternate location at one of the City’s Campbell Park 

pavilions if your street would prohibit or make such a gathering difficult. 
 

Click here for a request form to set up a Block Party in your neighborhood! 

Summer 2023 Information  

  Please note that the Fire Department will be 

flushing hydrants over the next couple of  

months.  The time and day this is occurs is 

dependent upon a few factors such as weather, 

available staff, and emergency calls.  Thank you.  

PLEASE NOTE: 

From the Fire Department:   

With the weather turning warmer, people will want to have outdoor fires.   

 

It is important to note that the burning of yard waste is prohibited.    

 

Thankfully, we have curbside yard waste pickup that allows for an alternative  
to burning materials.   

http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/BLOCK%20PARTY%20APPLICATION%202023.pdf
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YARD WASTE SERVICE INFORMATION  

FOR WILLOUGHBY HILLS RESIDENTS 

YARD WASTE SERVICE BEGINS ON APRIL 1, 2023  

AND GOES UNTIL NOVEMBER 30, 2023 
 

YOU WILL BE SERVICED WEEKLY ON YOUR TRASH DAY 

 Yellow Bag Service Customers* must contact Republic Services to set up Yard 

Waste Services.  Please call 800-968-7789 to set up. (*See note below regarding 

yellow bag price increase.) 

 Leaf pick up will be handled by the City in the Fall. 

 

DO NOT MIX YARD WASTE AND TRASH 
 

SEE REQUIREMENTS BELOW FOR YARD WASTE SERVICES 
 

 Please make sure that yard waste is in Brown Kraft Biodegradable Paper Bags or in 

your own 32 gallon container clearly marked “Yard Waste.”  
 

 Please also make sure that the biodegradable bags/cans do not exceed 40 lbs. 
 

Any tree branches must be tied and bundled no longer than 4 feet in length and no 

larger than 4 inches in diameter and cannot exceed 30 lbs.  
 

UNACCEPTABLE ITEMS 
 

 Dirt, large rocks and tree stumps, construction debris and landscape timbers are not 

acceptable items and will not be removed by Republic. 

*PLEASE NOTE THAT THE PRICE OF YELLOW TRASH BAGS HAS 

INCREASED.  THEY ARE NOW $40.50 FOR A ROLL OF 10.   

THANK YOU! 
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Willoughby-Eastlake Library System 

 Eastlake Public Library 

 Willoughby Public Library 

 Willowick Library 

 Willoughby Hills Public Library 

The Willoughby-Eastlake Public Library is collaborating with the Greater Cleveland 
Food Bank to provide free summer lunches for ages 18 & under. Daily meals are 
available on weekdays, June 1-August 11, from 1 – 2 pm at the Willowick Public 
Library. There is no registration. Meals are only available while supplies last.   

For more information, contact Sarah Vargo at 440.943.2203 x112 or 
sarah.vargo@welibrary.info 

Father’s Day is Sunday!   

Click the links below for a few ways to celebrate Dad  

this weekend around Lake County! 

Kirtland Strawberry Festival (Thursday—Saturday) 

Lake Farmparks (Grandfathers & Fathers get in FREE on Sunday!) 

Downtown Willoughby’s 27th Annual Cruise-In   
(Saturday, 4:00—10:00 pm) 

Lake County Captains Father’s Day Extravaganza (4:00pm game) 

 

https://libraryaware.com/2SFFV4
https://libraryaware.com/2SFFV4
mailto:sarah.vargo@welibrary.info?subject=mailto:sarah.vargo@welibrary.info
https://www.kirtlandkiwanis.org/(S(j5agu555nhrqmu55zabygx45))/Page/53062
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fgoto.lakemetroparks.com%2Ffarmpark%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3_8M7Dxy21bpEyG0haKf8IPm6CRah1e5FpmF8EQF1phtOzer7x_Dj5vME&h=AT2VgQ7JWGWayGfod7gx8Fja4wtl_Gq9tVETrHlM1XgOo-T1muR0LJBlWHzee53e2iuq0M3VCVsaktWoGodK0eHqKddfATi2Jr6GK
https://downtownwilloughbycruisein.com/?fbclid=IwAR3MCXabs_orIp4Vmd5K2z3NAKImkgFrFN77ht1Bm_7JoGy-yXrZsOruoSw
https://www.milb.com/lake-county/tickets/promotions
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     In partnership with Cuyahoga Soil & Water Conservation District and Lake County 
Soil & Water Conservation District, Chagrin River Watershed Partners (CRWP) will 
again be offering the Master Rain Gardener certification course for residents and 
professionals within Northeast Ohio. They would like to share this opportunity directly 
with their member communities, especially with any neighborhoods that may be 
experiencing flooding issues.  
   
     Rain gardens are saucer-shaped gardens filled with native, wet-tolerant plants that 
capture and soak in rainwater that runs off impervious surfaces like roofs, lawns, and 
driveways. They filter out the pollutants that would otherwise flow into our storm drains 
and streams untreated. When replicated across the residential landscape, rain gardens 
can make a significant impact in protecting the water quality of our local streams and 
Lake Erie. 
  
     This program will consist of 5 classes over a 6-week period. Participants will learn 
how to design, install, and maintain residential rain gardens. This course offers two 
track options: one for residential rain gardeners, and one for professionals. 
The residential certification track is geared toward homeowners who would like to 
install a rain garden in their own yard. This also enables them to serve as the 
neighborhood expert on rain gardens! The professional certification track is geared 
toward landscape professionals and contractors looking to install rain gardens 
professionally on residential properties. 
  
This summer in-person course will begin on July 6.  
 
Registration is now open! 
 
Need-based scholarships are available! Please contact the Chagrin River Watershed 
Partners for details. 
 
For more information about this program or to register, please see the attached flyer, or 
visit neomasterraingardener.org  
  
 

https://neomasterraingardener.org/
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COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED  

  

 The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the planning 

and implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake Breakfasts, the 

Easter Scavenger Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, the City Halloween Party, 

Winterfest, Christmas Card Lane, the Holiday Lights Contest, the City Photo 

Contest and Breakfast with Santa.  The Commission is also evaluating a potential all 

day City event (similar to Rock and Roll Day in 2022).   Anyone who is interested 

in becoming a part of the Commission can fill out this application and deliver it to 

City Hall.   

 

The City is seeking to fill the following positions:   

 

Full-Time Road Worker 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply to work with an amazing 

group of people here at City Hall, this is your chance! 

 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send all applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

OPPORTUNITIES 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/FT%20ROAD%20CREW%20WORKER.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
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All are welcome to attend! 

 

 

2747 SOM Center Rd. 

Willoughby Hills, OH  
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 
City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  
Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  
 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK! 

- I can run but not walk. I have a mouth but cannot talk. I have a bed but  
I cannot sleep. Who am I? 

  
- I follow you all the time, but you can never touch me or catch me.  What am I? 

 

Answers: 

-River 

-Your shadow 

Congratulations, Mayor Gardner, on beating out a few local Mayors (& a Commissioner) to win the 

Kirtland Kiwanis Strawberry Shortcake Eating Contest for the second year in a row!   

The festival continues through today and tomorrow so stop by and support the Kiwanis so they can 

continue to support our local communities. 


